
Monday 24, 31 May, 7, 21 June 

Netball Sporting School Incursion  
 

 

 

 

 

Monday 14 June 

Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

 

 

 

 

Friday 25 June 

T-2 Sports Day  

 

 

 

Friday 25 June 
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 Welcome back to Term 2! We hope that everyone had a wonderful holiday break and 

had time to relax and recharge.   

Every term is a busy one and like all terms we have lots happening. As well as the  

wonderful learning taking place in the classrooms we have had an Anzac Day service, 

Year 3 – 5 Athletics Carnival, Mother’s Day events, Wheels Days, Open Garden week-

end, Year 4 camp and NAPLAN and that’s just in the first 5 weeks.  Keep an eye on the 

‘dates’ section of your newsletter, the calendar I sent out last term and especially on 

Signmee.  It is really important to regularly check Signmee as all information for what 

is  happening at school and any permission forms are sent via this platform.   

 

Over the past 3 weeks our teaching staff have been involved in an online Sounds Write 

Course.  Sounds Write follows the Science of Reading philosophy and is a six-week 

course that targets the crucial phonics skills of segmenting, blending and phoneme  

manipulation.  Over the next few weeks, we will be completing diagnostic phonics 

testing on all students and all classrooms will be implementing Sounds Write in  

Semester 2.   You will notice that as the program is implemented spelling homework 

will look slightly different.  We will send out further information explaining the  

program later in the term.  

 

Prayer Garden Update 

Before we completely plan the layout of the 

prayer garden, we would like the cross in place 

as this is our main focal point to build the  

garden around.  The form work/mould for the 

cross is currently being built so that the  

concrete can be poured.  We hope that our 

Year 5 students will have an opportunity to 

visit the factory to watch the cross being 

poured.  I can’t wait to see the finished  

product.    

 

Term 2 



Palmerston Campus Community News: 

Congratulations to Marjorie Hackenberg and Kade McKinnon from 5CT for being  

selected as part of the PARRS soccer team to compete at School Sport NT Champion-

ships.   We wish you both all the best.  

Congratulations to Clare McKay (Mum of Jack McKay 1RW) for being nominated for a  

nursing and midwifery award.    

Congratulations to the Warrior (Lebron 5CT) family for the birth of baby Noah and the 

Munamati (Tanaka TMK) family on the birth of Anesu. 

If you have any exciting news that you would like to share with the Palmerston Campus, 

please let me know.  

 

Parent Centre 

Just a reminder that the parent centre is well stocked with tea and coffee and is  

available for parent use.   Feel free to stay for coffee after assembly and chapel or  

complete homework before you head home.   If you have any other ideas for the  

parent centre, we would love to hear them.  We would like this to be a space for you.  

Reminders:  

JEWELLERY AND NAIL POLISH:  

A reminder that the only jewellery that the students can wear is a necklace with a cross on it.  

Students are not permitted to wear nail polish.  

UNIFORMS:  

Please remember that black shoes need to be worn with the formal uniform. They need to be  

entirely black and not have white soles. The students wear their PE uniforms on Thursdays (not 

house shirts) and they can wear their house shirts on Fridays. Students may also wear a plain  

coloured shirt in their house colours on Fridays.  

JACKETS:  

With the cooler weather starting, I’d like to remind parents that students need a College jacket 

from the uniform shop. I suggest buying a bigger size so that the students can wear them for many 

years to come.  

HAIR:   

Students with hair longer than the top of the shoulder must have all long hair tied back and up 

from the face using plain blue or black hair ties.  Plain blue or black ribbons may also be worn.  

Hair shorter than shoulder length may be  held back with a plain blue or black headband or clips.  

Hair clips are to be plain bobby pins or hair clips.  Colour combs and/or decorative clips are not 

permitted. 

 

Vicki Trathen 

Head of Junior School 

Palmerston Campus 

Monday 19 July 

 

Tuesday 20 July 

 

Friday 23 July 

Show Day Public Holiday 

 

 

 

  

Monday 2 August 

Picnic Day Public Holiday  

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 11- Friday 13 August 

Year 5 Camp 

 

Saturday 7 August 

Open Day and Family Fun Day 
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 Awards 

Congratulations to the following students for receiving awards over the last 4 weeks. 

Action Awards 

Imahni Eaton 2DS 

Siyona Jangid 2DS 

 

House Awards         

Strauss    

Emma Robinson     

Will Lewis     

Judah Sten                  

              

Fenton 

Ricardo Tshuma   

Isobel McDonald   

     

Livingstone 

Amity Irving 

Charlotte Hanison 

 

Hughes 

Romain Thielemans  

Kayla Walker  

    

House Point Current Total 

FENTON - 348           HUGHES – 273          STRAUSS - 270           
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Upcoming Events 

Wednesday 18 - Friday 20 

Book Fair 

 

Friday 20  

Book Parade (Dress Up) 

 

Friday 20 

Grandparents Day  

 

Saturday 28 

Family Camp -  

Howard Springs Big 4 

 

Friday 3 September 

Father’s Day Twilight BBQ  

 

Monday 6 - Friday 10  

September 

Science Week  

 

Continued ……………... 

Fenton were awarded the 
House Trophy for earning the 
most points for the 2 weeks.  
Awarded at Term 2 Week 2 
Assembly.   

Hughes were awarded the 
House Trophy for earning the 
most points for the 2 weeks.  
Awarded at Term 2 Week 4 
Assembly.   

LIVINGSTONE-177  



 
        Anzac Day 
 

 

 

On Friday April 23 the Palmerston Campus student leadership 

group led a special Anzac Day service.  Each class made a wreath to lay on the altar 

as a sign of remembrance and respect.  All students from Transition to Year 5 

showed wonderful behaviour and respect during the service as they reflected on 

those who fought so we could live in peace; Those who served in the past and  

understand the importance of giving respect to those who continue to serve today.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of our community engagement strategic plan, Mrs Sansom took some  

students to Journey Early Learning in Durack. The students placed a Good Shepherd 
wreath on their ANZAC fence display and helped the young children put some  
poppies on there as well.  

 
 

 

 

 

Monday 16 - Friday 20  

September  -   Book Week  

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 13 - Tuesday 14  

September 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 24  

Last day of Term 3 

 

Upcoming Events 

LAST CHANCE  
to apply for  

Semester 1 Sport Voucher 
Scheme.  

Time is running out for parents or 
carers to apply for the Semester 1 
Urban Sport Vouchers for their  
children. Applications for Semester 
1 Urban Sport Vouchers close on  
Monday 24 May 2021.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parents and carers can apply online 
at www.sportvoucher.nt.gov.au/
apply. 
 
Please note that vouchers issued in 
Semester 1, 2021 will expire on 31 
May 2021. 
 
More information is available by 
contacting the Sport Voucher team 
by calling 1800 817 860 or email-
ing sport.voucher@nt.gov.au.  

https://www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdNT/photos/pcb.1661163514074732/1661162817408135/?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZUO1dOov4uCAkwAE127683CVPJ3AenZFTrnPDT4rFeYKWNbgsUIdbk3cFkB6KDlp-lp6rgBESjrUn9I0LNzvC4T39dHNIh5fHgjLANU1RHhDXYBXWpnF0NC-4RJYe1jNvSqneB6VfUEi6MT4hovVN0C&__tn_
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sportvoucher.nt.gov.au%2Fapply&data=04%7C01%7Cadmin.goodshep%40ntschools.net%7Cbdba51ce95aa4e01f26608d915b43e73%7C6adff6fb1ad14b95bb8fac8c0e8f1a77%7C0%7C0%7C637564686169074094%7CUnknown%7CTW
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sportvoucher.nt.gov.au%2Fapply&data=04%7C01%7Cadmin.goodshep%40ntschools.net%7Cbdba51ce95aa4e01f26608d915b43e73%7C6adff6fb1ad14b95bb8fac8c0e8f1a77%7C0%7C0%7C637564686169074094%7CUnknown%7CTW
mailto:sport.voucher@nt.gov.au


2022 Enrolments 

NOTICE TO CURRENT FAMILIES & POTENTIAL FAMILIES 

 

If you have siblings who are ready to start school, or are currently attending another school and you haven’t yet lodged 

an Enrolment Application for 2022 intake, please do so ASAP. Enrolment interviews for the 2022 school year will  

commence soon.  

The College is also currently accepting enrolment applications for 2022 for all Years.   

Thanks very much for your assistance. For further information, please contact our  

College Registrar, Kath Dunlop - 8983 0300 /  

enrol@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au  



 
 

 
 

Mother’s Day Stall 
The students enjoyed visiting the Mother’s Day stall on Friday 7 May.   A huge thank 

you to Odette da Costa Pereira for setting up the stall and organising the gifts.  The 

students loved shopping for a gift for their mums and grandmas.  I hope all our  

wonderful mums had a fantastic day and were super spoilt!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mother’s Day High Tea 
Thank you to all the mums that attended our High Tea on Friday 7 May.  The  

students had a great time cooking for you.  Thanks to our Class Carer Coordinator  

Dianne Prest for your organisation and vision.  It looked amazing and I’m sure the 

mums and students had a fantastic time.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mother’s Day  

  

                                                                                                                     



 

Mother’s Day   Open Garden BBQ weekend 
 

A huge thank you to the Pickering Family for inviting us to take part in your Open  

Garden weekend.   Some of our Palmerston Campus staff, parents and students came 

along and helped to cook and sell sausages, drinks, coffee and cake.   They have such a  

beautiful garden and Katie is so knowledgeable.   

 

Congratulations to our raffle winners and a huge thank you to all those who donated 

prizes: 

 

1st Prize  

DNA Barra Fishing (Barra Fishing Charter for two valued at $700): Cathy Roberts 

 

2nd Prize 

Summertime Beauty and Day Spa (Beauty pack valued at $140): Peta Trahair  

 

3rd Prize 

Allora Garden (Solar Water Fountain) - Trouchet Family  

 

4th Prize 

Bunnings ($100 gift voucher):  Rachel Topham 

 

5th Prize  

Finlay’s Stone (Water Buffalo statue): Chelsey Tolhurst 

 

6th Prize 

Picnic Folk (Bowl and Cup set): Chelsey Tolhurst 

 

7th Prize  

Marnie Jay Artist (Art Pack): Adele Illiou (3RK) 

 

8th Prize 

Good Times Bar and Grill ($50 gift voucher): Alexi 

 

9th Prize 

Just Stitchin (Sewing Pack) – Bron 

 

We managed to raise $1766 from our Mother’s Day stall, raffle and Open Garden BBQ to 

contribute towards our mural.   The artist Trent Lee is an indigenous artist.  Trent  

painted the murals on the side of the Palmerston Sport and Rec Centre.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

Picture of first prize winner  

Cathy Roberts 



 

 

College Website, App,  

Facebook & Instagram 

Don’t forget to check these 

sources of information from 

time to time. Events and news 

articles are added to the College 

website and App  

regularly: 

www.goodshepherd.nt.edu.au 

 

College App 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Col-

lege NT 

 

Facebook 

   https://www.facebook.com/

GoodShepherdNT/ 

Careers Facebook Page 

https://www.facebook.com/

gslccareers/  

 

 

 

 

 

  Instagram 

  https://www.instagram.com/

goodshepnt/ 

 

 
Wheels Days 

The students are having a great time on their allocated wheelie days.  It is great to see so many 

bikes, scooters and skates come to school each Tuesday and Thursday.  It is interesting sitting back 

and watching how the different year levels interact with each other.  Wheels Days will continue 

for the rest of the term.  Just a reminder that all students must have a helmet. 

 

Week 6 

Tuesday Year 2 

Thursday Year 3 

 

Week 7  

Tuesday Year 4 

Thursday Year 5 

 

Week 8  

Tuesday Transition 

Thursday Year 1 

 

Week 9 

Tuesday Year 2 

Thursday Year 3 

 

Week 10  

Tuesday Year 4 

Thursday Year 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Simultaneous Storytime live 
This past Wednesday the students enjoyed National Simultaneous Storytime live from 
the International Space Station read by NASA Astronaut Dr Shannon Walker. The book 
“Give Me Some Space” follows the story of a young girl who wants to know all about 
space and the surroundings. 

If you would like an Electric copy (PDF) of the book please email  
lochie.godber@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au  

http://www.goodshepherd.nt.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdNT/
https://www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdNT/
https://www.facebook.com/gslccareers/
https://www.facebook.com/gslccareers/
https://www.instagram.com/goodshepnt/
https://www.instagram.com/goodshepnt/
mailto:lochie.godber@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au


  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is Walk My Way?  

Walk My Way gives you the chance to join with people around Australia - and raise money to support  

refugee kids to go to school at the same time! 

Just $26 helps to provide... 

Teacher 

Textbooks 

Table 

...for refugee children in East Africa. 

Walk My Way is a unique opportunity to reflect on where we’ve come from, how blessed we’ve been, 

and help those who need us now. 

On Friday 28 May our students are going to participate in different activities based on the number 26.  

 

Coin Trail 

After chapel we will be having a coin trail  on the basketball court.  The house with the longest trial and 

the house with the most valuable trial will be awarded house points.   The students are asked to bring 

along some coins to contribute to their house’s total.  

Every $26 you raise helps a refugee child in East Africa go to school for a year!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Palmerston Campus Involvement 





The class have been learning their spelling sounds through the Sounds-Write program.   

Today 3RK learned about how there are many ways to spell the /ae/ sound.  The children 

practised saying the sounds, reading the words, writing the words and then brainstorming 

other words that include the /ae/ sound.  They also make very good teachers and  

demonstrated how to say the sounds and read the words, before getting the class to copy 

them.      

Class Happenings 

Year 3 
Our Christian Studies focus this term is on how Bible stories can be presented in different ways. 

Today we explored the story of Jesus walking on water.  The book of Matthew, Mark and John all 

write about this story.  The class split into two groups.  They read either Mark or John’s story in 

their group, taking turns to read, and then compared the different perspectives of the story.  (As 

a class, we all previously read Matthew’s version of the story during Devotion time.) Then within 

smaller groups or pairs they answered the following questions: 

-What are the main points of the story? 

-What does it say about the disciples? 

-What does it say about Jesus?  

-What does it say about any other people?  

Some interesting things that we noticed as a group were: 

1). Mark’s version of the story is more detailed than John’s. 

2). Mark and Matthew mention how the disciples thought Jesus was a ghost at first. John, like 

Mark and Matthew, does write that the disciples were afraid.  

3). Matthew is the only one that mentions that Peter got out of the boat and started walking on 

the water towards Jesus.  

4) When answering what the main points of the story were, Adele and Ashlee rightly explained 

that it was about how Jesus walked on water, as He was the Son of God. However, Teiane’s 

group explained that it also gave the message to always have faith in Christ and not doubt Him.  

The class discussed how sometimes people notice the same things but do also notice different 

things to each other, some people use different words to explain events and have different  

perspectives to each other. They understood this better from the skit that Layla made up in class.  



In week 3 the year 4’s ventured out in to wilderness for their year 4 camp with the Howard Springs and Leanyer students. We 
hopped on the bus on the Thursday Morning and travelled to Riyala Campgrounds which was our home for the night. We dropped 
all our luggage off and went off again to the Wildlife Park and spent the day exploring the wonderful surroundings and animals 
there. We saw Snakes, Kangaroos, Stingrays and many many more! When we arrived back at Riyala, we had time to set up our tents 
and had some time to explore and play a few games. Later that night we had a MASSIVE game of spotlight and ended the night with 
marshmallows and a campfire that Mr Bray lit and that Mrs Smart (Luke’s Mum) kept alive. 
 
Then next day the students were challenged with STEM challenges and putting our tents down (This was the real problem), Mr  
Atkinson (Jake’s Dad) assisted a fair bit with this. We then worked in groups participating in a variety of activities to finish off our 
camp.  

A Massive thank you to the parents that joined us on camp and the ones who offered to join us help out.             

YEAR 4 CAMP 



YEAR 4 CAMP                 Continued ………… 







                                                                                                                     

 

 
 
 
 

PYP: AGENCY 
Building student capacity to thrive in their learning is the central focus to the Enhanced PYP. At the heart of  

student Agency VOICE, CHOICE and OWNERSHIP flourish. Possibly one of the best examples that demonstrate 

student agency is the PYP Exhibition, an opportunity that all Year 5 students will experience in their final year of 

the PYP. So, what does it mean to have agency and how do our students at Palmerston Campus show that they 

are agents of their learning?   

PYP Learners show Agency through many ways. Some examples are below: 

 Engaging in various stages of learning including thinking about, planning, modifying, and creating learning 
experiences. 

 Actively involved in discussions, questioning, wondering, analysing and being self-directed in their creating. 

 Can apply their understanding of concepts through the construction of their learning. 
 Make connections to the real world through their learning. 

 Have an active voice and stake in the classroom and school community 

 Face challenges, given freedom to independently overcome these challenges through trail, error and  
      experimentations. 
 Engage in supportive risk-taking. 

 Reflect on their action. 
 

When VOICE is encouraged, students are more engaged and empowered. They question and feel free to self-
direct their learning, contributing to decision making and goal setting. Choice supports these learning goals and 
allows for engagement in multiple perspectives. As a result of fostering voice and choice over learning, students 
take responsibility and OWNERSHIP over their learning. Through continues reflection, new initiatives occur,  
curiosities and wonderment take over, interests are sparked, and ACTION is taken.  
 
 

Elizabeth Walker 
PYP Coordinator  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 International Baccalaureate 
                                                                                                                     





 

Learning Enrichment 

 

                                                                                                                     

 

 

 

Learning Enrichment 
 

We all know that people learn in different ways and have different learning styles. 

We are all unique and our differing interests, strengths and weaknesses  

demonstrate the beauty of diversity. There are a number of ways that information 

can be presented to students and various ways in which students are able to show 

us what they know. At Good Shepherd we endeavour to gain an understanding of 

how each of our students’ learn best.  Teachers and Learning Support Officers will 

gather information from various sources in an effort to understand your child’s 

learning. Eg, classroom observations, standardised tests, informal assessments, 

teacher conferencing, surveys and informally getting to know your child.  

The below graphic provides a pictorial representation of the many learning styles / 

intelligences that can be present in any one classroom at any time. Reference:  

Howard Gardner Multiple Intelligences. 

In an effort to cater to this variety of learners, teachers employ a number of  

strategies to support learning: 

 Universal Design for Learning 

 Multi-sensory / Multi-modal forms of learning and assessment 

 Differentiation 

 

 

These are the core of our work with engaging students as they reflect on their own 

learning styles. It is important that students are able to recognise their strengths 

and areas of difficulty, within the Learner Profile. From this understanding they are 

able to develop their own goals for learning.  

In following newsletters, our team of Learning Enrichment / Support Teachers will 

unpack  the meaning behind Universal Design for Learning; differentiation and what 

is meant by multi-sensory / multi-modal ways of learning and assessing. We look 

forward to further supporting the learning of our community as we engage with and 

form relationships with our students and their families to provide the best possible 

learning experience.  

 

Learning Enrichment and Support Teaching Team 

Junior / Middle & Senior Campuses 

 

Catherine Sansom, Leanne Williams, Karen Weier and Marie Robertson 

As an IB school the Learner Profile 

sets out the following traits: 

Knowledgeable     Inquirer 

Risk Taker        Balanced 

Caring         Reflective 

Open Minded        Thinker 



 

Years 3-5 Athletic Carnival 

 
 

Age Champions from the  2021 Years 3-5 Athletics Carnival from Palmerston  
Campus are: 
 
8 Years: 
Runner Up - Noah Blazely 
Champion - Leeland Barba 
 

9 Years: 
Runner Up - Jasmine Wilson 
 

10 Years: 
Runner Up - McCoy da Costa-
Pereira  
 

11 Years: 
Runner Up - Marjorie Hackenberg 
 
Congratulations to  Leeland Barba who broke the 8 Year Old Boys 
Shot Put with a distance of 4.75m.  Wow well done!!!!! 

 Final House points on the day were Livingstone on 440, Hughes on 

496, Strauss on 527 and the overall winning House was the flying red  

FENTON FALCONS on 601.    

Years 3– 5 Athletic Carnival 

29 April 2021 

Palmerston Campus News 

Congratulations Fenton!  



Physical Education 
Carrie Griffiths (PE Teacher) 

 

Students have been very busy during Physical Education this term. Along with full and exciting  
lessons, upper Primary students have participated in both the Junior School Athletics Carnival and 
many in the PARRS Soccer day. 

 

The Junior School Athletics Carnival was a hit for all Year 3-5 students early in the term. Following 
lessons in class time to practice each event, they competed in a variety of running, jumping and 
throwing events on the day. It was wonderful to see so many parents there supporting their children 
who all had such big smiles on their faces, all having a go and showing exceptional sportsmanship.  
 

Final House points on the day were Livingstone on 440, Hughes on 496, Strauss on 527 and the over-

all winning House was the flying red FENTON FALCONS on 601.    

. 

Congratulations to the Age Champions and Runners Up listed below: 
8 yr olds Boys:  
Champion - Leeland Barber 
Runner Up - Noah Blazely 
8 yr olds Girls: 
Champion - Michelle Isuchukwu 
Runners Up - Ava Costello and Skylar Orridge 
9 yr olds Boys: 
Champion - David Ekpo 
Runner Up - Levi Jose 

9 yr olds Girls: 
Champion - Leah Mott 
Runners Up - Jasmyne Wilson and Isla Dancis 

10 yr olds Boys: 
Champion - Nate Watson 
Runner Up - McCoy Da Costa-Pereira 

10 yr olds Girls: 
Champion - Athanasia Makrylos 
Runner Up - Amy Hargreaves 

11 yr olds Boys: 
Champion - Mitchell Mott 
Runner Up - Noah Jose 

11 yr olds Girls: 
Champion - Kennedy McWilliams 
Runner Up - Marjorie Hackenberg 
 

Transition and Year 1 have spent most of Term 2 developing their running, jumping and throwing skills in preparation for 
their Athletics Day at each campus. Years 2 to 5 have been learning all about Invasion Games where they have been  
targeting their spatial awareness, offensive/defensive strategies and their knowledge and application, and the ability to  

collaborate with others to achieve a common goal. Well done to all students for a wonderful term of sports and Physical 

Education. 
 



 

Recipe 
Brownies - Odette da Costa Pereira 

2 x cup SR flour 

2 x cup Desiccated coconut  

1 x cup caster sugar 

4 x T cocoa 

250g melted butter 

 

Mix altogether then press into lined baking tray  

Cook for 12 mins at 170 degree 

 

Icing: 

1.5 cups icing sugar 

2 T cocoa 

2 T butter (soften) 

Add a little milk to what consistency you want. 

  

Sprinkle with either shredded coconut or 100’s & 1000’s 



 

 

 

  

 

                                                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

https://www.facebook.com/

LuthEdAus/ 

FUNDRAISING FOR  
MURALS  

To help raise funds  towards our  mu-

rals we will continue selling icy poles 

every Friday after school for 50 cents.   

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/LuthEdAus/
https://www.facebook.com/LuthEdAus/


 

Good Shepherd and St Andrew Lutheran Church  

 - Worship Services -  
 

 

 

 

  * St Andrew Lutheran Church, Nightcliff - Sunday, 8.30am 
 

  * Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Howard Springs Campus Chapel - Sunday, 10.30am 

   

For further information, please call:  8932 4444 or visit the Top End Lutheran Parish website:   

  

 http://darwinlutheranchurch.org.au 

 

Pastor Joseph Theodorsen  

Little lambs  

This term we have enjoyed many different activities at Little Lambs play-
group. There has been painting using different materials, spray painting a 
large canvas and creating different craft items. We have enjoyed dress ups, 
reading stories and playing with the different sensory activities set up. Now 
that the dry season has arrived the children have been exploring the outside. 
Playgroup is looking for any old outside toys (cubby house, slides etc) to use 
if you have any at home please drop them in.   

 

 

http://darwinlutheranchurch.org.au/
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